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Editor’s Letter 
 

Dear Everyone, 
 I would like to offer a warm welcome to anyone who has re-
cently moved into our village. I am sure that you will enjoy living in 
Rudston and when you read further on in this edition, will see that 
there are many events to enjoy and clubs which you can join. 
  It was so pleasing to read the letter from the Moorfoot family 
on page 5,about the amazing support for the CRY charity. 
 I hope that all those who have been away on holiday, during 
the summer have had a wonderful time. The beautiful weather 
which we have all experienced, has made it a summer to remem-
ber. Unfortunately, the weather didn’t continue for the much 
looked forward to “Family Fun Day” at Thorpe. It was one of the 
rainiest, windiest days of the summer and to make matters worse, 
the power in the village went off, during the afternoon. More de-
tails are on page 7. 
 There are many events in the coming months. A village party 
is being organised by Eileen Potter, who has generously donated 
to the cost of the popular band, “Friday Street”. See details on 
Page 8 
 The Rudston Show has become a very popular event in the 
village with many people entering the various classes. See page 
10 
 The John Godber play, “ This May Hurt” is the second of our 
recent professional theatre dramas in the Village Hall. There are 
lots more details in the following pages. 
There was a very interesting public meeting in the village hall on 
August 28th, about the future of the Bosville Arms. The meeting 
was attended by over 80 residents and 2 ward councillors, to 
gauge the support of the local community in making a bid for the 
Bosville Arms. The support was unanimous in favour of a bid to 
purchase and run this pub, maintaining it as a village asset. A 
questionnaire, showed that a large number of residents would of-
fer assistance to restore the site to its previous condition.  
The Bosville Arms, in its present bedraggled and shabby state is 
indeed a blemish on our beautiful village; an utter disgrace. It was 
with sadness that I was looking on the Rudston website at a copy 
of the November 2014 newsletter, showing a photo of the pub on 
the front cover. 
Continued on page 3 
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 The newsletter was sponsored by the pub that month. There 
was a page entitled Bosville Arms News, where we were informed 
about all the events which were planned. Residents of the village re-
ally looked forward to these occasions. 
 We hope that in the future, our village will boast a pub, which 
offers a wide range of services to benefit both the community and 
visitors. 
 Of course….this will depend on villagers supporting the pub. 
However, judging by the enthusiasm shown to all those who ex-
pressed opinions, culminating in a final and vibrant comment from 
one resident, which received spontaneous applause, there will be no 
problem. 
 

Sue Tompkin   
Email: sunic911@gmail.com   tel: 420705 



4 

Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kilham 
 

Church services and events for September 
2nd        9.30am   Holy Communion 
9th       9.30am  Morning Prayer 
16th        9.30am  Holy Communion  
23rd      10.00am  United Parish Holy Communion at   
    Wold Newton 
30th     9.30am  Morning Worship 

There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday Morning  
at 10.30am followed by coffee. 

 

Forward Notice – Our Harvest Festival will take place on Thursday 
4th October at 6.30pm. This will be followed by a Harvest Supper in 
Rudston Village Hall. Tickets for supper are £3.50 for adults and 
£2.00 for children from Jean Corner (01262)420622, or on the door.  

Dear Friends, 
 September is a quiet month in the church calendar but there is 
one important church related thing to tell you; we’ve had an automat-
ic winder fitted to the clock. The church turret clock was made in 
1856 and has since served the village well and it should continue to 
do so for many years to come. However it did need winding and a 
huge thanks to those who every week have climbed the tower stairs 
and wound the clock (quite a hard job; a bit like cranking an old car!). 
No more need to risk life, limb and your back: the automatic winder 
is fitted and working. The clock mechanism remains exactly the 
same but three motorized automatic winding pulleys do the work. A 
big thanks to Simon and Angela Dawson who have met the cost. 
They have done this in memory of Simon’s father Alan, who some of 
you will have known. He served the church faithfully for many years. 
If any turret clock enthusiasts are out there (I know there are some 
around!) get in touch and I’ll give you all the history and details. 
Every blessing  

Glyn 
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We have recently received a letter 
from the CRY Charity (Cardiac Risk 
in the Young) to inform us that to 
date the amount that has been 
raised through James’ memory has 

exceeded £30,000. This is truly incredible and we would like to 
take this opportunity to sincerely thank each and everyone of 
you who has and continues to fundraise, 
donate, raise awareness and support dif-
ferent events. This is proof that no matter 
what the amount, it all adds up and helps 
to support a fantastic charity.  
Thank you, 
Andrew, Jane, Jessica and Dan  

Village Hall 
The committee have put in a bid to the Lissett Wind-
farm  Community Fund, help finance the  refurbish-
ment of the inside of the village hall and some of the 
windows. As many of you know, putting together a bid 
is extremely onerous and Nick who was responsible 
for doing this, says that he couldn’t possibly have 
done this with out the help of Fiona; so a big thank 
you to Fiona for all her work. We expect to hear the 
results in October. 
 
The committee have decided to purchase a new ex-
tractor fan for the kitchen, because when the cooker 
is in use, the fire alarm is activated. 
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 We have reached the end of the 
evening league matches and Rudston 
have finished in the 5th position we have 
held most of the season. The Wednesday 
league had another month to go. 
 

 Not surprisingly in this hot summer we had no games post-
poned, which is the first time for some years. The green was brown 
but remained playable, thanks to the greenkeepers. 
 

 Attention then turns to club matches, where the main problem 
becomes one of scheduling amidst holidays etc. A case in point be-
ing the Triples competition, when games took place over consecutive 
evenings in August, but the final will not be until after main Finals 
Day in September. (Scheduled for Thursday, 6th. at the odd time of 5 
p.m. but subject to change). 
 

 The last of the Friendlies had taken place earlier in July. That 
was the return match with Flamborough, which Rudston won. Taking 
up Leven's method for the raffle afterwards, prizes were shared 
equally. (This could catch on!) Also, earlier than usual was the sec-
ond “Domino” match of the season in August. The winner of that was 
John Daniels, and joint second were Hazel Connor and Kathleen 
Thornton who shared 2nd and 3rd prize money. 
 

Finals Day is on 2nd September – results of that and the Triples next 
month. 
 

Phillip Crossland 

RUDSTON 

BOWLS 

CLUB 

Do you have a few hours to spare? 

Volunteers  required to help clean the vil-

lage hall.  

September 4th  at 10.30am 
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THORPE HALL FAMILY FUN DAY 

 
 Thank you to everyone who attended to raise monies for 
the Yorkshire Air Ambulance. Despite some light rain we carried 
on nevertheless..!! 
 Lots of thankyous - Volunteers, Church Committee, Estate, 
Nic, Andy Hire, Edward Lindley, Paddy/Marie, Dave Woodock, 
Erik, Will G, and many, many more...it would not be possible 
without all your support.. 
 Thank you also to Dave Carrie who retained his title on the 
50 Bird Sporting and Pool shoot and gave his prize monies back 
to the charity - very generous, thank you. 
 We hope you all had a fun day out and plans afoot already 
for next year. 
Best wishes  
All the team at Thorpe Hall Estate. 
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             Rudston Playing Field  
 
 The Playing Field Committee would like to thank all those 
who generously support the village bingo by playing, distributing 
the slips and collecting money and especially Paula for organis-
ing and coordinating everything. The Playing Field share of the 
profits has been used to maintain vital machinery and improve 
the surface of the Playing Field. 
 
 The village bingo will continue to support the Playing Field 
and the village newsletter 

Jane Crossley 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

VILLAGE PARTY 
 

15 September 2018 Rudston Village Par-
ty 7.30 to 12 midnight 

 

Everyone welcome for an evening of live Music with the band 
“Friday Street”, a local covers band (headliners at Seamer Ci-

der Festival 2018) 

Bring your own Food and Drink. 

Donations on the door towards the cost of the band would be 
appreciated. 

Any queries just contact Eileen either 
email or mobile 07889 034999 

eileenlesleypotter@gmail.com 
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RUDSTON VILLAGE HALL 

SATURDAY OCTOBER 13TH 
Tickets available from:- Shirley Clark 420225.. Teresa Blofeld 

420171...Sue/Nick Tompkin 420705 or on the door. 

TICKETS 

£8 
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RUDSTON VILLAGE SHOW  

SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 30TH 

 Don't forget to enter the village show on Sunday 30th 
September in Rudston Village Hall. Entry forms are still avail-
able and if you haven't got one you can get one from Teresa 
or at village hall. 
All show entry forms to be in by September 23rd. 
 Also we are doing a stall for anyone to bring surplus 
fruit and vegetables, handmade items ie: socks, scarves, 
hats, pictures, cakes, pies etc. 
 So you will need to put a price and your name on all 
items, so we can give you your money back. If they don't sell 
you will need to take them back with you. 
Entries need to be in by Sunday 23rd September. 
On the day of the show, exhibitors must bring their entries to  
the village hall by 9.30am, to be judged. 
The hall will be closed for judging and reopen at 1.30pm. No 
entries to be taken away until 3.00pm. 
 
Teresa 420171 

 

      

  

 

 

 

 

Thankyou to everyone who had a yard sale. Shame about the weath-
er but I hope you did ok.  

We raised over £250.00 ….thank you for the kind donations as well. 

Teresa 

 

We raised over £250 
for the Village Hall 

Funds 
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Puzzles and Quizzes 

1.Move just one match to make the  5.Who is the safest in the picture?            

equa2on true. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2.Add two matches to make the 

equa2on true. 

 

 

 

 

 

3.Remove two matches to make                 

the equa2on true. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4.Can you add just one match to make  the equa2on true. 

 

   6.Decode the name of the 

month in the picture 
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B T W     O 
    H      U       G 
F K X    Q 
    P      V      C 
J L  N Z 
    S       Y 

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters, to find a Disney  

Character 
 

Word Wheel 

Kids Questions  

1. What does the abbreviation OAP stand for? 

2. What type of animal is an emu? 

3. In the children's nursery rhyme, who 'went up the hill to fetch a 
pail of water'? And what is a pail? 

4. Which ancient language was spoken by the Romans? 

5. What sort of boat do fishermen use to catch fish at sea? 

6. Starting with the letter 'E', what do we call a river's mouth 
where it widens into the sea? 

7.Starting with the letter 'A' what is one of the highest ranks in 
the Navy 

8.In a Daniel Defoe book, who got stranded on a desert island?  

9. How many arms does an octopus have? 

10. Which animals make a noise that sounds like laughing? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Answers on page 14 
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WORDSEARCH  

Y E L L P L O T C I O N R S G I 
U N H S I F T E P M U R T H R N 
B I N T E S K I D R T U N P E T 
S J L E O N L T S Y E R P M A L 
C R B A L C D Y C L A M T R T U 
B I U D H B A R R A C U D A W K 
N O R A H A D D O C K T S L H R 
B A R C S S E N A G N U D M I A 
P D O L P H I N A J U N G D T H 
J T K E P Y N O P L O D M R E S 
R E B M U C U C A E S Y U D K G 
J E L L Y F I S H L R N F P L H 
M E L C M D F L O U N D E R M R 
C U C U M B R E L L A S H E D P 
C R O W N O F T H O R N S O U S 
Y K S D N A R W H A L U L P T Q 

 Missing Word for Jul/Aug…..STEPHANANDRA 

BARRACUDA 
CROWN OF THORNS 
DUNGANESS CRAB 
FLOUNDER 
GREAT WHITE SHARK 
HADDOCK 
LAMPREY 
PILCHARD 

SEA CUCUMBER 
TRUMPET FISH 
UMBRELLA SHED 
NARWHAL 
DOLPHIN 
JELLY FISH 
Q - - - - - - - - -  B - - - - - 



14 

For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel 
 

MERIDA 

1. 

  

 

2. 

 

 

3. 

 

 

4. 

 

 
 
 
5.The Lady in the car 
6. Cut the picture in the middle and look at the bottom half 
  

1. Old age pensioner 

2. It's a large flightless bird 

3. Jack and Jill. A pail is a bucket. 

4. Latin 

5. Trawler 

6. Estuary 

7. Admiral 

8. Robinson Crusoe 

9. Eight 

10.Hyenas 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

 

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 
MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

Library Van Wednesdays, Long Street around 11.20am to 
11.50am.  Four weekly. 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, The Library : 2-4 Market 
Pl, Driffield YO25 6BW  Tel: 01377 254160 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -    Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
      0 7590206629 
Stephen Ward    -     Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
     07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson   -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings   -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
       07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -    East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
       07984133095 or 07958356205 
Neil Garfitt -     Plumbing & Heating 07845994283 
 

A&C Building -   All aspects of building & home improvements, 
Services    plumbing,  electrical, kitchens, roofing,  
    bathrooms. 07749928571 
Steve Mitchinson -  Bathroom installation, Tiling, Faulty double 
Plumbing and Heating    glazing, Leaking taps & pipes. 
     07941 645 532 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston,  
Tel 01262 420705 

email sunic911@gmail.com 
www.rudston.org.uk 

 
Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the 
Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may 
be read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and 
notices for the October Newsletter, is Sept 27th.  Any received af-
ter this time may be omitted but included in the next issue, if ap-
propriate. The above does not apply to bereavement notices and 
messages, which will be included if at all possible. 

  

 

 

 

Sept 30th   Rudston Village Show  

Sept 15th        Village Party 

Oct  13th “This Might Hurt”  

     John Godber Comedy  

WEEKLY EVENTS 

Monday Cra5 Group     2-4pm 

  Evening Cra5  7-9pm 

Tuesday U3A Jazz           2-4pm 

  WI 7pm 

Wednesday    Indoor Bowls  2-4pm 

  Yoga    5.30-7.00pm 

  Yoga     7.15-8.45pm 

Thursday Post Office   10-12pm 

  Coffee Shop 10-12pm 

  Rudston Rascals 10-11.30 

  History Group 7-9pm 

     (Restarts 27 Sept) 

Friday 

 

Saturday 

 

Sunday 


